WAIROA COLLEGE

Raising student achievement through building strong foundations



Vision: Success for all I Motto: Kia Mataara - Be Vigilant I Symbol: The Rock - Building Strong Foundations of

May 17, 2018

Term 2, Week 3

STRENGTH | UNITY | FOUNDATION

Wairoa College Services AcademyBasic Leaders Course

30 April - 4 May 2018

Valerie Karaka, Brooke Pullar, Shyanne Smith and myself Chelsea Nicholas from our Services Academy.

We displayed leadership skills during our 2-week Induction course at Waiouru Military Camp we had been nominated to attend a five day Basic Leadership course held at El Rancho, Waikanae, Kapiti conducted by the Youth Life Skills company of the New Zealand Defence Force over the period 30 Apr-04 May 18

The Aim of the Basic Leadership course is to provide the students with basic understanding from which to develop character and competence to effectively, undertake basic leadership roles within their Academy, School and community.

Every day at the camp was an opportunity for us to improve our leadership skills and to build confidence in ourselves.

As soon as we arrived at the camp, after our bag inspections we assembled into the lecture hall, we were then being taught the different styles of leadership that there is, and examples of how leadership is used in a team.

After this lesson, we were, put into syndicates (7 people per syndicate). Each syndicate went with their syndicate commanders to separate locations to perform a group task while ours stayed in the lecture hall. We were given the task to re-arrange the tables in chairs with specific limitations, afterwards we settled with a debrief. This gave our syndicate commanders a chance to see how we work in a group and a chance for ourselves to see what we need to improve on if we are to be a team leader.

On Wednesday and Thursday our syndicates spent the day performing assessment tasks in our group as well as taking turns being the leader. We had our own task of which we were given to run, this gave each of us the opportunity to express our leadership potential. Our tasks on Wednesday were all practice tasks whereas the completely different tasks on Thursday were being evaluated by our syndicate commanders.

To pass, each of us needed to show leadership skills such as; attention to details, self-confidence and effective communication.

My syndicate preformed our given tasks efficiently and in a manner that every syndicate member has a job to do.

I believe the Basic Leaders camp at El Rancho helped me improve my leadership skills and allowed me to enhance my confidence in public speaking.

Chelsea Nicholas

-ucknow St

NCEA Internal Assessments

Physics 2.5 – Demonstrate understanding of atomic and nuclear physics

Achieved with Excellent

Melchior Atzwanger

Gabriel Keefe

Achieved with Merit

Waireti Te Amo-Tipuna



Wairoa College Policies and Procedures

Just a reminder that School Docs provides Wairoa College with a comprehensive core set of policies which have been well researched and follow the Ministry of Education National Administration Guidelines. These policies and procedures are tailored to Wairoa College with the school providing specific information for this.

We invite you to visit the site at http://wairoacollege.schooldocs.co.nz. Our username is wairoacollege and the password is WaiCol.



Health Message

Winter is approaching it is time for those people with medical conditions such as asthma (On regular daily medication), heart problems, epilepsy and other conditions to consider getting the influenza vaccine. Check with your practice nurse to see if your child qualifies. This may help prevent illness over the winter months. For those who have a qualifying medical condition, there is no cost for this vaccine.

With the cold and wet weather, please check your child is using a rain coat or jacket on their way to school and home. This will help keep them dry at school and prevent illness.

PE Student of the Week

Term 2 - Week 3

- 7C Syteevah-Cole Eaglesome for 100% effort, a positive attitude and leadership in Ki-O-Rahi
- 9R Quentin Clark for always being prepared, participating and being a great team player.
- 90 Hornby for always being prepared, having a positive attitude and giving 100% effort.
- 9C Anahera Nohotima for always being prepared, 100% participation and being a great team player.
- 9K Troy Colguhoun Consistently working hard to achieve the key competencies in PE
- 10R Alexis McIntyre for always being prepared and giving 100%
- 100 Rhiley Ribbon for bringing PE Kit and giving it a go (Ki-O-Rahi).
- 10C Pitiera Keefe-Taeoli'i Consistently working hard to achieve the key competencies in PE
- 10K Kalaney Ruwhiu Consistently working hard to achieve the key competencies in PE
- L1 Monique Kirwan Consistently demonstrating self management strategies during PE lessons
- L2 Jack Te Amo Demonstrating positive work ethic when coaching
- L3 Devine Tavai-Waitoa Consistently communicating positively with year 8 students during Ki-O-Rahi



Level 2 & 3 PE Class

The Level 2 and 3 Senior PE class have been coaching two Year 8 classes Ki-O-Rahi throughout Terms 1 and 2 for their PE NCEA assessment. The senior students were lucky enough to have Esta Wainohu (Kaimahi Hakinakina ki Te Wairoa) teach them the game of Ki-O-Rahi before they were put to the challenge of coaching. There are a lot of skills involved with Ki-O-Rahi including running, sidestepping, one handed and two handed accurate passing and catching, flag/tag ripping skills, jump shots and accurate shooting/throwing and blocking.



The Year 8 students were taught the importance of bringing their PE gear to every lesson, participating in physical activity, learning to communicate and cooperate with others along with learning about Ki-O-Rahi.



Jorian Tangaere, who is the Community Sport Development Officer at Sport Hawke's Bay in Taradale, travelled to Wairoa to teach the senior students some coaching activities so they could incorporate them into their lessons. The seniors enjoyed listening to Jorian and taking part in the activities he had planned for them.

The senior students found it quite challenging taking on the role of a coach and have said that they now appreciate people even more who step into the role of a coach/ teacher.



On behalf of the Senior PE students, I would like to thank Miss Jackson and Miss Paku for allowing the students to teach your classes. We hope they have gained the confidence and physical skills to be able to teach others in their learning area.

Miss Goldsmith







Starnce Hiko is of Ngāi Tūhoe, Ngāti Kahungunu and Te Aitanga-a-Māhaki descent. He is 13 years old and currently attends Wairoa College as a Year 9 student.

An avid sportsman Starnce enjoys the full contact style of Kyokushin "the ultimate truth" which has its roots in philosophies of self-improvement, discipline and hard training.

Starnce joined the Eastern Zone Kyokushin Karate Club under the instruction of Sensei Hickson Raroa in early 2017 and

recently double-graded alongside his comrades to orange belt black tip. He enjoys the year round karate training and benefits that flow from this.

Currently in full competition mode Starnce is preparing for the 2018 Kyokushin karate Nationals taking place in Huntly in June.

He appreciates the support received from his main sponsors Robbie's Dairy and Takeaways and hopes to do them proud when he competes with other fighters in the tournament.

Eastern Zone Kyokushin Karate Nationals Squad

Starnce Hiko Wairoa College

Rawiri Waihape-Hiko Wairoa College

Joshua Hagen Wairoa College

Montana Kirby Frasertown School

Duani Manuel Te Kura Kaupapa

Taane Manuel Te Kura Kaupapa

Connor Cavaney Tiaho School



The Peter Shaw Services To Hockey Trophy

Awarded to Toby Taylor

By The Hawkes Bay Hockey Association

Wairoa College Sports Coordinator Toby Taylor has played and dedicated many years towards the game of Hockey, not only at Wairoa College but also throughout the Wairoa Community and Hawkes Bay. Since 2007 Toby has travelled every Monday to Park Island in Napier with our students and has only missed 1 game. To this day Toby has kept a notebook with the teams Wairoa College has played with students names of who has scored goals and the final score.

The Peter Shaw Services to Hockey cup is given every year in recognition for great services to Hockey.

Congratulations Toby on a job well done.





Free Wairoa College App

You can download it as the link to our website. The following information can be accessed from the App:

- Your Students Absentees
- Current Newsletter
- School Trips Information
- Alerts
- Notices
- Web Portal
- School Calendar
- Contact Information

CALENDAR OF EVENTS

Wednesday, 16 May Year 13 or 17+ Electoral Commission Visit

Tuesday, 22 May Defensive Driving Workshop for Restricted & Learner Licence

Holders 9.00 – 11.00am

Wednesday, 23 May Programme Incubator Session 1 at Hastings Soldier's Memorial

Hospital. Year 12 & 13 students interested in a Career in the

Health Sector.

Thursday, 24 May Defensive Driving Course 9.00 – 11.00am

Monday, 28, 29, 30 May Learner Licence Course

Thursday, 31 May

Learner Licence Test Day (Bring original copy of ID)

Thursday, 31 May Defensive Driving Course 9.00 – 11.00am

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION ON EVENTS
DOWNLOAD THE WAIROA COLLEGE
FREE APP AND VIEW CALENDAR OR CONTACT THE OFFICE



- Live, Learn and Earn in Ireland -

Experience Ireland and the culture

What is this? It's a fabulous opportunity for school leavers who are interested in travelling, taking a gap year and being part of the dairy industry. 'Live, Learn & Earn' while working on a dairy farm in Ireland.

- LIVE You will be exposed to a different culture, people, and way of life on one of the most picturesque islands in the northern hemisphere working close to the most popular tourist destinations in Ireland.
- **LEARN** Candidates will gain experience and learn through exposure from the best dairy farmers on the Emerald Isle. It will encompass everything from breeding, grassland management, best milking practices, calf rearing and so much more.
- **EARN** While you are living, learning, and enjoying your adventure on the other side of the world you will earn industry rates

Relax: Whilst you will be expected to work hard, pastoral care is an important part of this exchange - you can be assured everyone on the programme will be well taken care of.

The Irish Dairy Farm Positions:

NZ Dairy Careers have teamed up with FRS (Farm Relief Services), to place people with all levels of experience, on dairy farms in Ireland.

- Farms range from 100 300 cows and are intensely run operations, so this a fantastic opportunity to master indoor calving and feeding techniques.
- Join the team during their peak season from January June 2019.
- Short and long-term options also available

Who can Apply?

- 18 years or older by Jan 2019
- Have a passion for working on a dairy farm and have basic farm experience
- Meet Immigration requirements
- Are in good health

Want more Info? Visit the Irish Exchange Programme tab on the NZ Dairy Career website: http://www.nzdairycareers.co.nz/irish-exchange.html

Contact Details: If you want to have a chat about the Ireland Exchange Programme or to register your interest, please ring our NZ Dairy Careers rep on 0276644944. Alternatively, you can email: info@nzdairycareers.com

So, if you are looking for a new opportunity, and to further your experience, Sign up for your Irish adventure now!

Massey University Wellington are happy to announce that registrations to attend our College of Creative Arts (CoCA) Immersion Day on 13 July are now open!

What: CoCA Immersion Day

When: Friday 13 July 9:00am - 4:00pm

Where: Wellington Massey University Campus

Immersion Day is a one-day intensive workshop in a specialist subject area across all creative arts programmes including;

- Fine Arts
- Design
- Commercial Music
- Creative Media Production

Your students have the opportunity to experience what a course in their selected subject will be like. They will be making, creating and learning about what it is like to study here at the College of Creative Arts in Wellington. After the immersion day, participants will receive a completion certificate. We will also provide lunch and they have the option to tour university accommodation.

Due to restrictive numbers we are accepting registrations for current Year 13 and adults looking to return to study.

Please help advertise the Immersion Day by letting your HOD art, music, design, performing arts and other interested teachers know we are taking registrations now.

To register, please ask your students to visit our EventBrite event page:

http://immersion_day.eventbrite.com.au

We have **ten** subsidies of up to \$150 flight reimbursements to travel to Wellington to attend this day. Please nominate students from your school and ask them email us at B.Weepu@massey.ac.nz telling us "Why they would like to come along for the day? The subsidies will be allocated on a first in first served basis.

Final details regarding the day will be sent mid-June, i.e. further details regarding the day, where to meet in the morning, and what to bring (like their enthusiasm!).

Regards,

Belinda Palolo Weepu | Student Recruitment Adviser



Smedley Station and Cadet Training Farm

Developing the very best future farmers since 1931

Career in agriculture?

Smedley Station is one of the best farm training establishments in New Zealand. Cadets receive practical instruction and training in all phases of farm operations carried out on Smedley as well as the theory behind agricultural science and technology. Smedley Station offers a unique training experience for young cadets looking to further their agricultural education as they work towards

establishing a career in the rural sector.
Eleven cadetships are available for the two year training course
Commencing January 2019.

All applicants should be 16-20 years of age by January 2019 and have completed no less than three years secondary education and still attending school. All applicants are strongly encouraged to attend an open day.

Smedley Open Days: Saturday 9th or Sunday 10th June 2018 commencing at 2pm sharp

For further information and to download an application pack visit our website www.smedley.ac.nz

Rob and Jenn Evans, Station Managers: Phone 06 856 5725 Tom Goodger, Training Manager: Phone 06 856 5890







Smedley Station and Cadet Training Farm

1143 Smedley Road, Tikokino, Central Hawke's Bay | Phone: 06 856 5725 smedley.stn@xtra.co.nz | www.smedley.ac.nz | • Smedley Station



Hawke's Bay Information Evening

Information evenings

20th Jun 2018 6:00pm to 20th Jun 2018 8:00pm

Napier Conference Centre, 48 Marine Parade, Napier

If you're thinking about university, come to our information evening and discover what sets Victoria apart.

Bring along your whānau, friends and questions. You'll learn about what life is like at Victoria, information about accommodation, and what to expect in your first year.

Māori early bird session

At the information evening, we'll have a session for Māori students starting at 5.30pm. This space will provide an opportunity for you to come along with your whānau to ask pātai (questions), get advice around scholarships, seek support in tertiary, and learn of the culture of Māori at Victoria. Our Māori liaison officer, Tayla Cook, will be there to answer any questions you might have.

Postgraduate session

If you're keen to find out more about postgraduate study, during the evening we will be running a special postgraduate session—you'll have the opportunity to talk with our postgraduate liaison officer and faculty representatives about your study options.

For more information contact: Talya Bakker

talya.bakker@vuw.ac.nz

04 463 7442

Copyright © Victoria University of Wellington, New Zealand